
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 5 

 EMERGENCY RESPONSE BRANCH 
        2565 Plymouth Road 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48105 

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF: 
 Brian Kelly 

March 24, 2022 

Mark Fletcher 
MSC Project Coordinator 
MSC Land Company, LLC 
12225 Stephens Rd., Warren, MI 48089 

Re:  Notice of Completion of Work under Administrative Settlement Agreement and 
Covenant Not to Sue V-W-18 C-012 McLouth Steel Facility Trenton and Riverview, Michigan 

Dear Mr. Fletcher: 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has, after consultation with the Michigan 
Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE); review of the Former McLouth 
Steel Facility Phase I Completion Report (Final Report); review of the PPA Punch List; and 
attendance at and participation in the November 18, 2021 final site visit, determined under 
Paragraph 101 - Notice of Completion of Work that the Demolition Requirement and all Work 
(with the exception of that provided for in Paragraph 3 and subparagraph 7(f) of the Statement of 
Work) has been fully performed in accordance with the above referenced Administrative 
Settlement Agreement and Covenant Not to Sue. 

Sincerely, 

Brian Kelly 
U.S. EPA, OSC 

cc: Larry Kyte, U.S. EPA 
Steven Kaiser, U.S. EPA 
Greg Gehrig, U.S. EPA 
Rich Conforti, Michigan EGLE 
Jacob Runge, Michigan EGLE 
David Kline, Michigan EGLE 
Todd Goss, MSC Land Company LLC 
Thomas Wackerman, ASTI 
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